14th April 2000

Elton Humphrey

Secretary

Community Affairs Legislation Committee

Australian Senate

parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600

Dear Mr Humphrey

re: Health Legislation Amendment (Gap Cover schemes) Bill 2000

Thank you for the invitation to comment on this bill.

The issues around Gap insurance have been well discussed but I will make several important points briefly.

· Gap insurance by its nature, will always carry the potential for interference in the relationship between doctors and patients.  There are some people who believe that a financial arrangement (e.g. Gap insurance) between a body with a commercial interest in reducing cost and a medical practitioner charged with the responsibility of providing the best possible care for each individual patient, can be constructed in such a manner that no pressure could ever be applied to the doctor in relation to the clinical decision making process.  I believe that such an assumption is far fetched.

Health insurers have to function in a commercially appropriate manner. Controlling costs is a normal business activity and health funds could never be expected to abandon that area of interest.  Admonitions within legislation that this should not happen will likely have no effect.  It will be the responsibility of the medical profession, parliamentary representatives and the community at large to remain vigilant if we are to avoid the American trap of managed care.

· Medical fee inflation.  Specialist medical practitioners working in private hospitals are now subject to one of the most aggressive forms of price control existing anywhere.  When the threshold for Gap cover is breached then the patient is punished by losing all Gap subsidy above the MBS rebate.  For major procedures or confinements, this could mean that a trivial increase in fees above the arbitrary levels set by the funds would result in the patient being out of pocket to the extent of many hundreds of dollars.  This is negative feedback on a grand scale.

It is difficult to justify such an imposition on specialist medical practitioners when the rest of the community is able to function with a linear relationship between fees and value perceived by the purchaser of services.  Because of this exaggerated price signal, Gap insurance is likely to have a deflationary effect on medical fees rather than the much touted medical fee inflation.

· Financial disclosure.  For many years it has been the policy of all major medical bodies including the Australian Medical Association, that patients be informed  of fees prior to procedures being undertaken whenever possible. The principle, while widely supported, is not always put into practice. There have been legal precedents set indicating that enforcement of fees through the courts is not likely to be successful where there is no prior agreement on the fee.  Given that legal pressure is already in place, it is difficult to know whether some legislative or regulatory requirement would be of additional benefit. 

Yours sincerely,

KEITH WOOLLARD
